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CULTS BIELDSIDE AND MILLTIMBER 

COMMUNITY COUNCIL




COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING



26 January 2012 – 7.00 pm

Cults Academy

MINUTES


Chair
Peter Reiss (PR)

Community Councillors present
Norman Burt(NB), John Etchells(JE), Martin Harris(MH), Harriet North-Lewis(HN), Graham Payne(GP) 

Apologies
Guus Glass(GG), Gillian Buchanan(GB), Tracey Davidson(TD), Christine McKay(CM), Andy Pyle(AP), Eleanor Brennan(EB), Anne Rae(AR), Derek Robb(DR)

Minutes Secretary
Nigel Williams (NW)

In attendance for all or part of the meeting
Cllr Marie Boulton(CMB), Cllr Aileen Malone(CAMa), Cllr Alan Milne(CAM), Alasdair Machary(PC), Matthew Dickie Newton Dee (MD), Kathleen Robertson Press (KR)

Item
 Topic
Action

1.0
Welcome, introductions and apologies

PR welcomed everyone to the meeting.

Andy Pyle has been forced to resign due to personal circumstances and will be missed.

A recruiting drive is to be attempted. JE to approach Rotarians. No news from the Church representatives who attended last year.


2.0
Grampian Police (PC Alisdair Machary)

A report of crime statistics was given, most notable were car crimes involving unsecure cars and items left on view inside.

Also some scratching of cars and other forms of vandalism were reported, possibly break-ins but mostly occurring at ‘Youf parties’.

Speed patrols were ongoing as usual with only a few infringements.

Cllr Alan Milne asked about drugs. He said there were 3 incidents reported, which seems low. Is that a lot in this area and is it decreasing? Also where could they be obtained? PC responded that it is low comparably to other areas of the City, so not necessarily decreasing, is not always people from outside the area and they are available locally. Also that legal highs were an increasing issue.

City Warden patrols near Academy is making a difference to levels of nuisance.


3.0
City Warden Not present (apologies received).


4.0
Minutes of the last CBMCC Meeting 

The minutes of the November 2011 meeting were approved, Proposed by Graham Payne, Seconded by John Etchells.


5.0
Matters Arising from the last CBMCC meeting (and not on the agenda)
It was noted that many CCllrs are involved in many activities.

JE noted £450 had been collected at the carol concert. The event was really well received especially as two Minsters shared MC duties, hence more folk attended.

It was suggested that more singers were needed for next year. CAM suggested church choirs and KR said perhaps Deeside Choristers could be approached.

Sponsors have been thanked by Derek Robb and Anne Rae.

JE noted the Christmas lights were looking a bit worse for wear and there were possibly not enough for next year. He had spent £180 this year and some were still failing. JE to look at wholesale option. A question of whether to continue or not was raised and perhaps MBC news could request donations.

Most bills have been settled except ACC, £50 for connection.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                              


6.0
Footbridge over the Dee at Newton Dee

JE and NW attended the proposed site with Newton Dee representative Gideon Cowen, a report was made by JE and discussed.

It was suggested Newton Dee should approach Aberdeenshire CC and Developers to find out why the bridge needed to go where it was, if at all. They were also advised to offer an alternative route to the raised footpath via the levy to Southern end of Old Ferry Road.

PR to find out who is the CC on South side of river and if they have any input.

Cllr Marie Boulton cited how City and Shire were at loggerheads and City planners were considering whether there was to be any involvement necessary from ACC or Community Council.
PR

 7.0
Oldfold Farm & Friarsfield
PR reported on the consultation process for Oldfold Farm. He explained that the draft masterplan framework document acknowledged suggestions from the CC and local residents but it was unclear whether they were going to be included in the planning application. It is anticipated that the masterplan will be approved. We will need to wait for the draft planning application to get into the detail of the community proposals. 

The delivery of the infrastructure remains an issue. Housing development is being pushed through the system with the assumption that the infrastructure will be ‘alright on the night’.

The issue of schooling remains a major concern. The masterplan indicates that no new school will be provided until at least 300 dwellings are built. 

Norman Burt stated how an action committee had been organised by Woodland Grove residents. This in light of their being overlooked at the favour of Murtle Den Road residents for example when considering the positioning of Murtle Park at what they considered was the wrong side of the development.

PR is to invite CALA to talk on what is to be included in the planning application. It appears that the planning application for this site is delayed and no traffic assessment has been made. 

 NB is to invite Woodland Grove residents to that meeting.

The Friarsfield development is at a similar stage but the planning application is more imminent.  A discussion is to be arranged with CALA.

CMB noted that buses were unsustainable on this site.

Cllr Aileen Malone stated if Counteswells development goes ahead it was planned to close Kirk Brae. 

Martin Harris expressed concern re, therein, increased traffic on Baillieswells Road.

CMB discussed funding options and how points had been raised and measures are in place to ensure delivery of infrastructure.

PR stated how CBMCC and ACC Cllrs must be vigilant throughout the final stages of the process.

CAIM stated how catchment areas for schools are being reviewed, particularly City areas. Plans will be in the Library for the public to view.


PR

PR

8.0
North Garthdee Farm
PR reported how the Reporters had decided no link road was needed.  The likelihood is that a planning application for 80 houses will be submitted shortly.




9.0
The New Strategic Development Plan
Following review by members, PR explained that the CC had responded to the consultation on the SDP to 2035. He was not very optimistic that the CC issues would be addressed. 




10.0

10.1
10.2

10.3


Reports

Treasurer (Graham Payne).

· Expenses were called for, as none had been received to date.

· The city’s festive fund, £155 awarded, will pay for some elements of the Xmas Carol Event.

· There is to be an audit at end of March.

· End of year balance was £1300 which was below entitlement.

· Church swimming club, requesting funding, should write formally as nothing received yet

· GP to do budget for coming year.

· KR asked if new public entertaining licensing laws would affect the MBC Festival. GP did not know. CMB was also not sure.
Planning Officer

Christine McKay was absent but PR had some points

· It was agreed  that an objection should be raised against the proposal to have a Dominos Pizza at the Courtyard

· Noted that an objection was raised against The Waterwheel development. Planners had said there was too much ‘massing’ on site. Does that therefore mean if massing was reduced the plans could be approved. PR to ask City Planner Lucy Green for comment.

· CMB stated how Lynwood was to be demolished and rebuilt. She also stated how we missed plans for a large single dwelling development on Deeview Road South that residents were furious about.

City Councillors  
Councillor Aileen Malone

· Hoping to have budget passed for February.

· Hoping to get Earlswells Road, by Cults Primary, resurfaced. Jet patching to start on temporary basis.

Councillor Marie Boulton

· Recycling centre at Hazlehead has been approved and did not even go before Council. CAIM most surprised but it is now clear Committees have more power in order to save the bother of going to full Council. So this could be a trend. Other than Housing, Social Care and Finance which go straight to Council.

· An Enforcement Officer has been out to check the development at back of Cults Primary.

· CMB is to telephone Robertsons to report rule breaking with regard to the hours allowed for floodlights to be on at the Academy all weather pitch.

· Flooding defences along the pitch side have not yet been tried.

· The Steering Committee on adult learning and after school classes at Cults has been meeting regularly.  A lot of work was done but it is still work in progress. PR will provide a further update at the next meeting. Once finalised a Constitution will be written wherein a CBMCC member can be included on the future Management Committee. CBMCC to identify such an upstanding individual.


PR

PR

11.0
Civic Forum & Community Business Partners

PR stated how it was felt the Civic Forum was not being heard by Business Partners.




12.0
Community Council Forum

PR said that in a presentation given by Karen Suller, Head of Planning Gain for the City and Shire, all her examples of successful planning gain were in the Shire. It seems that Community Planning and the identification of planning gain projects is working in the Shire but not the City.




13.0
MBC News

KR said the next issue is due on 06.01.12 so the new deadline for articles is 1st April.




14.0
AOCB

GP stated how the Union Terrace Garden design that has been put forward for decision was not really what the public had preferred. However the first two preferred were too expensive, had no connectivity Sth to Nth and were difficult to maintain. However this had not been published to date.

Harriet North-Lewis pointed out the disgruntled nature of comments received from Newton Dee residents regarding increased bus tariffs. Discussion ensued between PR, JE, CMB and CAIM who eventually simply stated there was nothing could be done.

Air quality leaflets were handed out.

Invite to Newton Dee Phoenix Community Centre opening was received and CCllrs to advise if able to attend.

Duthie Park Restoration Group asked if CBMCC wished for them to come and describe what is planned. This was declined.

Invitation to the Royal garden party at Holyrood was received. JE to possibly attend if a suitably affordable frock and titfer could be found for Mrs. JE.




15.0
The meeting was closed.

The next meeting will be on Thursday 23 February 2012 in the Deeside Christian Fellowship Church, Milltimber.




Guus Glass: Secretary, CBMCC

· 01224 864925   cbmcc@cbmcommunity.org.uk
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